

**Clerks notes of Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Tuesday
10th July 2018**

In Attendance: Parish Councillors Joan Brocklebank, Geoff Mayling, Philip Sagar, John Smith, Geoff Sutcliffe District & County Cllr R Trollope-Bellew and 5 members of the public were in attendance.

Presentation by Anglian Water (Item 11)

Meeting proper commenced at 8.20 p.m.

| 1. | Public Forum: | Action |
|-----|---|-------------------|
| | None. | |
| 2. | Opening of Meeting: Cllr Mayling welcomed everyone to the meeting. | |
| 3. | To receive any apologies for absence: Cllrs Golland and Isaacs, District Cllr K Cooke | |
| 4. | Declaration of Interest: <i>(Councillors are reminded of their obligation under the Codes of Conduct to declare pecuniary interests):</i> None | |
| 5. | To agree Minutes of 1st May 2018: Cllr Mayling proposed that the above minutes be signed as a true and accurate record. All Cllrs in agreement. | |
| 6. | Matters Arising from Minutes: Gigaclear – Cllr Smith in contact. Gigaclear will be sorting out the damage incurred in their business along Main Road. | Cllr Smith |
| 7. | Finance/Authorisation of Payments: Parish Clerk Salary May/June and expenses - £434.80 Community Cleaner - £140.94 LALC Magazine - £17.50 Peterborough Accountancy Services (Internal Audit/Payroll) - £150.00 Tallington Village Hall (Donation) - £500.00 Tallington Church (Donation) - £500.00 All above invoices approved for payment. | |
| 8. | Data Protection: Parish Clerk prepared draft document – attending seminar in Peterborough next week and will feed back relevant information to Councillors. | |
| 9. | Planning: S18/0567 – Use of land for the siting of 20 caravans, change of use of part of building to club house and erection of toilet block. The planning applicant requested to be present and gave an explanation of how the caravans would be used for weekend and holiday water skiing training courses. Parish Councillors agreed that all their questions and concerns were answered and were happy to support the application. | |
| 10. | Correspondence: LCC – Level Closure 15/16 th July. SKDC – Local Plan Proposed Submission – Public Consultation – 11 th June to 23 rd July. | |
| 11. | Presentation by Anglian Water on Surface Water Drains in Main Road: Presentation given before the meeting by Matt Kirk, Head of Asset Planning and Grant Tufts, Public Affairs Team. Explanation of what investigations have been so far and where we are and what problems are in the surface water drains. Anglian Water confirmed that the surface water drains are not part of their assets. This means that LCC own the drains. Anglian Water will work in partnership with LCC to resolve this long running saga. Further meeting with all AW/Environment Agency/LCC in September – hope to move forward from then. | |

| | | |
|-----|---|--|
| 12. | <p>Relationship with Village Hall Committee and Parochial Church Council: Village Hall have made a submission to become a charity – The Tallington Village Hall and Playing Field Association. Their objectives are:</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. To organise and be responsible for the efficient running and maintenance of Tallington Village Hall on behalf of Tallington Parish Council. 2. To organise and facilitate events and activities based at the Village Hall in order to engage and serve the local community. 3. To maintain the TallingtonVillage Hall Playing Field on behalf of Tallington Parish Council. | |
| 13. | <p>To receive a report on the Village Hall: Getting on running things and improving and maintaining (Car Park) done. Work on Playing Field – equipment to be rubbed down and repainted. Decided not to continue with monthly socials as not being supported. Concentrating on doing events and bringing families together.</p> <p>Cllr Mayling trying to set up 3 way meeting, Parish Council, Village Hall and Church to see what can be done jointly.</p> | |
| 14. | <p>Field in Trust Dedication (Millennium Green): Cllr Mayling now taken over –hope to have a more positive report at next meeting.</p> | |
| 15. | <p>“There but no there” celebration of centenary of end of World War I How can we celebrate – VHC suggested buying Holographs (shape of a soldier seated) and perhaps site in the Church – Tallington lost six soldiers in World War I. Cost approximately £50 each – looking to purchase 6 i.e. £300. Cllr Smith proposed that each holograph should have a name on it. Cllr R Trollope-Bellew offered £100 from Ward Cllrs Fund – other monies from Village Hall and Parish Council. Pauline Horrocks (Village Hall) and Joan Brocklebank (Tallington Parish Council) will move forward on this as there is a possibility may be able to get for free if application in by 16th July.</p> | <p>Pauline VHC/ Joan Brocklebank</p> |
| 16. | <p>Trees on Millennium Green: Dead Flowering Cherry planted in 1977 to celebrate Queens Jubilee (bought by WI). Cllr Smith will obtain quote for cutting down (wood to be left for the village).</p> | <p>Cllr Smith</p> |
| 17. | <p>Seat on Millennium Green: Cllr Golland to liaise with District Cllr Kelham Cooke.</p> | <p>Cllr Golland</p> |
| 18. | <p>Reports from Councillors: Bollards Red Paddock –Two sets of keys – I set to Rob Golland/1 set to be kept by Parish Council.</p> <p>District & County Council: Food Waste programme going well.</p> <p>Highways walkabout 13th September – timings to follow.</p> <p>County looking at new Verge Harvester (turning into energy).</p> <p>Ward Cllrs Fund - £200 offered to Uffington towards their Defibrillator.</p> <p>Lock Gate in Herons Close – Trustees of Herons Trust discussed taking on ownership but are unable as Parish Council have “Squatters Rights”. Parish Council will explore possibility further.</p> <p>Defibrillator Training evening of 13th September at 7.30 p.m. Cllrs Brocklebank, Isaacs requested attendance – information will be circulated.</p> <p>Note to Cllr Cooke re update on adoption of grass areas adjoining St Lawrence Way.</p> <p>Precept – Agenda item September meeting (Tallington Lakes)</p> <p>Offer of 2000 free crocus bulbs to plant in Tallington – agreed to accept offer.</p> | <p>Cllr Mayling</p> <p>Parish Clerk</p> <p>Parish Clerk</p> <p>Cllr Mayling</p> <p>Cllr Mayling</p> |

| | | |
|------------|--|--|
| | <p>Noticeboards in need of re-decoration – Cllr Mayling will contact our Community Cleaner to see if interested in doing the works.</p> <p>Village Hall Litter Bin (Playing Field) – Community Cleaner has been asked to empty, VH will provide bags.</p> <p>Cllr Sutcliffe apologies to VH re pictures (has been poorly) but will sort asap.</p> <p>Cllr Smith – any news on new Vicar – not at the moment.</p> | <p>Cllr Mayling</p> <p>Cllr Sutcliffe</p> |
| 19. | <p>Public Forum: Safety Barrier off St Lawrence Way is broken (Taylor Wimpey) – Cllr Sutcliffe will try to sort.</p> <p>Gigaclear – faults reported – no repairs carried out – Church Lane/Car Park at end - Parish Clerk to contact.</p> | <p>Cllr Sutcliffe</p> <p>Parish Clerk</p> |
| 20. | <p>Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 11th September 2018 commencing at 7.30 p.m.</p> <p>Meeting closed at 9.30 p.m</p> | |

Signed:

Dated: